
 

 

 

PROPOSED BY THE RULES COMMITTEE 

FOR MONDAY, MAY 17, 2021 

THE 30TH LEGISLATIVE DAY 

 

 
HR ______ SPECIAL ORDER CALENDAR BY: HOUSE RULES COMMITTEE 

  

BE IT RESOLVED BY THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES OF THE 

LEGISLATURE OF ALABAMA, That immediately upon the adoption of this 

resolution, the following business, in the order set forth below, shall be 

the special and paramount order of business for the 30TH legislative day 

taking precedence over the regular order of business. 

 
Senator Orr/Representative Lee: 

SB267  

Vaccine passports, to prohibit the issuance of, to prohibit entities from 
requiring an individual to receive an immunization as a condition for 
receiving government benefits or services  

   

Senator Albritton/Representative Simpson: 

SB361  

Pardons and Paroles Board, may expend funds for recruitment and training 
of law enforcement officers, Sec. 15-22-24 am'd.  

   

Senator Singleton/Representative Ingram: 

SB143  

Lead reduction, revise authority of Dept of Public Health to administer 
program, Secs. 22-37A-2 to 22-37A-7, inclusive, am'd.  

   

Senator Beasley/Representative Rowe: 

SB141  

Taxation, Victims of Crime and Leniency, Incorporated, exempt from state, 
county and municipal sales and use taxes  

   

Senator Orr/Representative Sorrell: 

SB210  

Criminal procedure, asset forfeiture for drug offenses provided, Secs. 20-
2-93 am'd.  
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Senator Barfoot/Representative Garrett: 
 
SB231 
Taxation, individual income tax, income tax deduction up to five thousand 
dollars per annum for contributions made to Alabama Achieving a Better 

Life Experience (ABLE) savings account, Sec. 40-18-15.8 added 
  
Senator Orr/Representative Reynolds: 
 
SB258 
Driver license, to provide additional circumstances in which an expert 
witness may give expert testimony, provide for add'l chemical tests that 

may be used to determine if a person was driving under the influence, to 
provide for who can draw blood, provide that a witness may provide 
testimony on the results of horizontal gaze nystagmus test, Secs. 12-21-
160, 32-5-192, 32-5-200, 32-5A-194, 32-5A-300, 32-5A-301, 32-5A-302, 32-
5A-303, 32-5A-304, 32-5A-306, 32-5A-307, 32-5A-308, 32-6-49.13 am'd. 
  

 
Senator Orr/Representative Garrett: 

SB298  

Economic and Community Affairs Department, Alabama Innovation Act, 
awarding of grants, further provided, Secs. 41-23-252, 41-23-253, 41-23-
255 am'd.  

   

Senator Whatley/Representative Holmes: 

SB97  

State Health Officer, order issued in response to outbreak of a disease 

has full force of law if approved by Governor and filed with Secretary of 
State in state of emergency, Sec. 11-47-132 repealed; Secs. 22-2-8, 31-9-
8, 31-9-13 am'd.  

   

Senator Williams/Representative Wilcox: 

SB374  

Revenue and taxation, tax collecting officials, duties and powers thereof 
further provided, Sec. 40-5-48 added; Secs. 40-5-5, 40-5-6, 40-5-25, 40-5-
27, 40-5-28, 40-5-30, 40-5-33, 40-5-35, 40-5-37 to 40-5-40, inclusive, 40-
5-43, 40-5-46 repealed; Secs. 40-5-1 to 40-5-4, inclusive, 40-5-7 to 40-5-
15, inclusive, 40-5-17 to 40-5-24, inclusive, 40-5-26, 40-5-29, 40-5-31, 
40-5-32, 40-5-34, 40-5-36, 40-5-41, 40-5-42, 40-5-44, 40-5-45 am'd.   

   

Senator Chambliss/Representative Rowe: 

SB221  

Corrections Dept., to create Deputy Commissioner of Prison Rehabilitation 

within Dept. of Corrections, to create Deputy Director for Parolee 
Rehabilitation within Board of Pardons and Paroles, to create the Study 
Commission on Interagency Cooperation and Collaboration on the 
Rehabilitation and Reintegration of Formerly Incarcerated Individuals and 
to provide for its duties, to provide for membership,  Sec. 14-1-1.5 am'd.  
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Senator McClendon/Representative Faulkner: 

SB302  

State Board of Occupational Therapy, board authorized to establish an 
impaired practitioner program for occupational therapists and occupational 

therapy assistants, Sec. 34-39-12.1 added; Secs. 34-39-3, 34-39-7 am'd.  

   

Senator Givhan/Representative Ball: 

SB322  

Alcoholic beverage manufacturers, transfer of alcoholic beverage in bond 

from another location to manufacturer for certain retail sale authorized, 
Sec. 28-3A-6 am'd.  

 

Senator Allen/Representative Grimsley: 

SB333  

Athletic Commission, regulatory act renamed, authority over unarmed combat 
provided, certain medical and competition guidelines exempted from 
Administrative Procedure Act, fines for violations of rules and guidelines 
limited in amount, procedural process for handling violations revised, 
Secs. 41-9-1020, 41-9-1021, 41-9-1023, 41-9-1024, 41-9-1037, 41-9-1038 

am'd.  

   

Senator Jones/Representative Rich: 

SB397  

Alcoholic beverages, winery in dry county, Alcoholic Beverage Board 
authorized to issue manufacturer license, distribution only to distributor 
or out-of-state, Sec. 28-7-10.1 add; Sec. 28-3A-3 am'd.  

   

Senator Williams/Representative England: 

SB204  

Bail Bond Regulatory Act, qualifications of Professional Bail Bonding 
Board and fees revised, temporary licenses provided, Secs. 15-13-201, 15-
13-202, 15-13-203, 15-13-206, 15-13-207, 15-13-209, 15-13-210, 15-13-211, 
15-13-214, 15-13-217 am'd.  

   

Senator Gudger/Representative Harbison: 

SB403  

Cullman Co., lodgings tax decreased upon retirement of certain debt, 
Cullman County Tourism Bureau estab., Secs. 45-22-242, 45-22-242.11 am'd.  

   

Senator Smitherman/Representative Drummond: 

SB94  

Literacy Act, third grade retention requirement postponed until 2024-2025 
school year, Sec. 16-6G-5 am'd.  
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